Program Assessment and Review Council (PARC)
Approved Minutes for Wednesday, February 4, 2009
Members Present:

Babette Benken, Richard Birkemeier, Raymond Deleon, Lesley Farmer, Keith Freesemann, Lisa Grabhorn, Jen Grey, Kristi Hagans, Amy Heyse, Kelly  Janousek, Cecile Lindsay, Lisa Maxfield, William Moore, Jose Moreno, Markus Muller, Vince Novack, Henry O’Lawrence, Sabine Reddy, Michelle Saint-Germain, Jose Sanchez-H., K. Wilson
Guests:

Donald Para (COTA), Craig Smith (FEA), Jeff High (RGRLL), Lisa Vollendorf (RGRLL),  Mark Wiley (CLA)
The meeting called to order at 2:06 p.m. 

The minutes of the December 3, 2008, meeting were approved with addition of Hagans as present.
Announcements:

· There were no minutes for December 17, 2008, because PARC did not meet a quorum.

· Zvonimir Hlousek has resigned from PARC, as noted in his January 28, 2009, memorandum to Praveen Soni (distributed to PARC members).
· A WASC team will visit CSULB March 4-6, and will meet with PARC members on March 4 (probably in a different room).

TIME CERTAIN 2:10 -- UPRC report on Film and Electronic Arts

Markus Muller presented the report, and highlighted specific issues such as enrollment, faculty, and tension He noted that the program has continued to change, so that the report reflects “a moment in time.”  Craig Smith read and distributed his report response, which addressed issues of tension, governance,  curriculum, faculty, finances, and facilities.  Donald Para commented positively on the program efforts and improvements under the direction of Craig Smith.  Several PARC members posed questions.
· A drop in option 1 was noticed. However, option 1 enrollment has increased.

· To address student tensions, two open meetings have occurred, and a document of the program’s intent is being developed for dissemination to the program’s students.

· The need for a (video) gaming minor was stated. FEA is working with art in the area of digital esthetics. The larger issue of emerging technologies arose, noting the need for collaboration with other departments such as Art. An MFA in Dramatic Writing was introduced, which has an interdisciplinary approach and is well supported.
· The number of faculty has declined, but is accurate at the time of the report. Likewise, department recommendation #4 was accurate at the time of the report. 

· The use of the word “oversight” in the department recommendation was discussed.

At this time guests were excused, and the Council discussed the report further.

The Council M/S/P to accept the 2007 Department of Film and Electronic Arts Self-Study for accreditation.

The Council M/S/P to accept the Department of Film and Electronic Arts rebuttal document (in response to the external review).

T he Council M/S/P to accept the Internal Program Review Report for the Department of Film and Electronic Arts (including Craig Smith’s response). 

TIME CERTAIN 2:40 -- UPRC report on German Studies

Sabin Reddy presented the report, and highlighted specific issues such as enrollment, faculty, and assessment. She complimented the program’s cooperation. Several questions arose.
· The effectiveness of 400/500 courses was raised; the students are satisfied, and the graduate students help the undergraduates. Performance is differentiated.

· The report asserted that assessment for German Studies lagged behind French and Spanish, but the Associate Provost’s reported that their effort was at the same level. Although detailed assessment information was not provided in the self-study, such documents was later provided, and assessment progress has been made.
· The number of actual German Studies majors differs from the Office of Institutional Research figures, partly because of double majors and active study abroad participation.

The German Studies faculty were impressed with the PARC report and the cordial process.

At this time guests were excused, and the Council discussed the report further.

The Council M/S/P to accept the self-study for program review of German Studies.

The Council M/S/P to accept the UPRC report for German Studies, with minor changes in wording. 

A new PARC chair needs to be elected. Kelly is willing to serve as acting chair, but is not able to attend the RPP meetings.  PARC will discuss this issue at the next meeting.
Chemical Engineering’s report is ready for February 18. The chair or status of several reviews was questioned: Italian Studies, Human Development, Classics, Multicultural Center.

The meeting adjourned at 3:35  p.m.
Next meeting:  February 18.
Respectfully submitted,

Lesley Farmer

